Minutes of a meeting of Oxhill Parish Council held on Tuesday 17th November at 8.10pm in the village hall.
The meeting, chaired by Grenville Moore and was attended by Councillors David Hill, Carol Taylor and Sue Hunt. Four members of the public attended and a presentation was given by Mr. Bob Church from Warwickshire Rural Watch.
Minutes – Minutes of the previous meeting were read, agreed and signed.
Matters arising –- Repairs to the footpath outside Peacock Cottages are due to commence on November 23rd 2015. Main Street will be closed during the repairs for approximately three days a diversion will be in place during this period. House holders affected will be notified and a notice displayed on the village notice board.
Rural Community Housing questionnaire – Rural Community Housing will be contacted and the questionnaire distributed with the Oxhill news to every household. Proposed by Grenville Moore and Seconded by Sue Hunt.
Funding from Stratford District Council for a community space - Stratford District Council will liaise with all parties involved to facilitate a project that is acceptable for the community. 
Radar gun training – this will take place on 26th November 2015 for the volunteers.
Warning signage on the bend on the Tysoe Road - a defect has been raised by Stratford District Council but as yet there is no date for the completion of the work.
Back land Development - to date there has not been a written definition of back land development, each planning application will be taken on its own merits. There is an indication that it is ‘garden land’ not ‘land behind gardens’.

Planning –Applications for permission have been granted for 4 escape windows to the first floor bedroom accommodation at The Granary Rouse Lane. A replacement dwelling and re-positioning of existing vehicle access at Oakwoods House. Outline planning for a residential development of up to 4 houses at Stable Croft.
Applications are under consideration for tree maintenance at Meadow Cottage, Dwellings on land Off Church Lane. An application has been received for the development of two dwellings on Gilkes Lane.
Finance – Councillors were asked to consider the items for the precept for 2016. The Parish Clerk will investigate the cost of erecting a bench adjacent to the trough on the are opposite the Peacock Public House.
Bank Mandate forms – the forms will be passed to each Councillor and the Clerk to complete the necessary paperwork in order for the bank to make the necessary changes to the signatories.
A payment of £396.50 was made for the production of the Oxhill News from April to September 2015. Proposed by Carol Taylor and seconded by David Hunt. A payment of £100 was made for the purchase of garden voucher for Angela Keen (previous Parish Clerk) as a recognition of her commitment and hard work over numerous years.
Any Other business- A presentation was given by Mr. Bob Church, Community Safety, Rural Crimes Officer / coordinator from Warwickshire Rural Watch. His main role is victim support, Warwickshire Rural Watch are able to offer the following:
· Support to victims of crime and loan security equipment to victims.
· Education programs in schools
· Community programs.
· Fuel Theft detectors and signage
· Property marking through the Supported Communities Program.
More information can be found on the website www.warwickshireruralwatch.co.uk
It was proposed that signage declaring the village as an area with Fuel theft detectors be erected on all entrance to the village this was thought to be a good idea.
Mr. Church also raised the proposal of a property making event to be held in conjunction with a future village event. This will be considered and the timing agreed, when CRE markers will be available to mark items such as mowers, power tools etc. Signage for this will also be considered.
He also discussed the wish to reinstate Neighbourhood Watch within the village, this will require volunteers order for this this to proceed.
The issue of parking on pavements around the village with particular reference to Main Street, therefore blocking the passage pushchairs was raised. Although it is recognised that in some areas the road narrows and so this is necessary it was requested that if people do park on the pavement that they to show consideration and make sure they leave enough room for pushchairs/prams to pass on the pavement in safety.
A member of the public has identified that the style from the Leys Field onto Main Street is difficult to negotiate and has requested that a gate be installed. The costs and viability of this will be investigated.
The meeting closed at 9.25pm
Date of the next meeting 8pm on Tuesday 12th January 2016 in the Village Hall.

Lis Stuart
Parish Clerk
 
